 At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 1st day of December, 2008

Roll Call:                Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Tim Sherwood, from Leptondale, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On     #13B  Adjustment in the pay Schedule for the Planning Board

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $2,507,712.67 with the exception of voucher number 284978 in the amount of $332.62, voucher number 284982 in the amount of $742.84, voucher number 284984 in the amount of $332.62, voucher number 285021 in the amount of $332.62 and voucher number 284994 in the amount of $332.62. The total of the audit is $2,505,639.35 The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked to have the voucher from Saccaridi & Shciff changed. Chestnut Lake should be Chestnut Lane. She said the name could make a difference for inquires in the future.

Councilman Woolsey said the work has not yet been done on voucher numbers 284978, 284982, 284994, 285021 and 284984. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA


There were no comments on the agenda.

6.         (7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Moratorium on Outdoor Furnaces
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper notices and public postings have been completed at this time. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the Lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s webpage since November 14, 2008. It was advertised in the Sentinel on November 18, 2008 and the Mid Hudson Times on November 19, 2008. This fulfills all of the legal requirements for this Public Hearing under New York State Law. 
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MOTION was made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing for the Moratorium on Outdoor Furnaces. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this Local Law before the Town Board would impose a temporary moratorium of 180 days on all Town action for outdoor furnaces as well as the installation, construction, relocation or enlargement during this period. He said outdoor furnaces means any equipment, device or apparatus and any part thereof which is installed, or situated outdoors for the primary purpose of combustion of fuel that produces heat for energy used as a component of a heating system and provides heat for any interior space. This is not limited to wood; it applies to any type of fuel used for an outdoor device. The Board decided to take this action due to the concern that if these regulations are not imposed the outdoor furnaces could have detrimental effects on the health of residents located in the proximity of where outdoor furnaces are installed. The Town currently does not have any regulations for outdoor furnaces. The applications that have been submitted to the Building Department to date have been referred to the Town’s Zoning Board of Appeals. There is a provision in the law for hardship. The application would be sent to the Town Board and they would determine if the applicant could proceed with the outdoor furnace application. The applicant would still have to go back to the Zoning Board of Appeals to conclude the process. 

Supervisor Booth said this moratorium came about for several reasons. First, it was brought to the Board’s attention by the Town’s Code Compliance Department. They have concerns with the outdoor furnaces and their safety. The second was brought about by the actions of other towns that have banned the use and installation of the outdoor furnaces. He said he talked with several of the Board members and it was decided that the Town wanted to research this matter further before making a decision. The Board asked Mr. Taylor to prepare a

Local Law. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any questions.

Councilwoman Greene asked if the fire companies in the Town have been contacted for their input with the outdoor furnaces.

Supervisor Booth said the only thing that has been proposed at this time is the preparation of a Local Law. He said he has not received any pro or adverse information from any of the Fire Departments at this time. 

Councilman Woolsey said this moratorium is to give the Board time to gather as much information as they can and find out if this type of furnace is good for the community before making their decision.    
Supervisor Booth opened this Public Hearing up to public comments. 
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Betty and Richard Merrill, from Leptondale, came forward. They gave the Board members a pamphlet on outdoor furnaces. She said alternative fuels are something that everyone in this country is pushing for. The whole country has serious issues with fossil fuels. Anyone can find information on the internet, newspaper, television and the radio about the need for alternative fuel that can be replenished. One of the alternatives is wood and, if it is burnt properly, it is safe. It is not the users it is the abusers that are the problem. Ms. Merrill referred to a model in the pamphlet that she distributed to the Board. This model meets the 2009 clean air emission limits. The emissions per day from this system are the same as pulling your car in and out of your garage. She wants the Board to make an educated decision, and asked them to please look over the information she distributed and investigate the facts. This type of furnace can be economically beneficial to people on fixed incomes. She is in favor of regulations and asked the Board to set high standards for the outdoor furnaces, but she said the standards have to be reachable.   
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if the Town has received any data from the Orange County Department of Planning.
Mr. Taylor said the Town has not. He said this Local Law has been referred to Orange County Planning because it is a regulation of use and is in the same category as a zoning regulation. This must be submitted to the Orange County Department of Planning for its comments. The thirty day period for receiving those comments has not yet expired. The Town should wait to take action until the thirty days is up. 

Councilman Piaquadio said if people burn wood in these units they will not be a problem. The problem comes when people burn other things that are toxic and cause environmental problems. It is his opinion that it would be hard to regulate what is being burned in these furnaces. 
Supervisor Booth said that was one of the concerns that Code Compliance has. Code Compliance said there are units that are very efficient. The problem comes of controlling what is burned in them. That becomes an enforcement issue and how can Code Compliance enforce what is being burned. Supervisor Booth said that the Board should work closely with Code Compliance in making a decision because they will be the primary department enforcing this law. 

Supervisor Booth asked for a motion to close this public hearing and reintroduce the Resolution of Approval on December 15th  when the Town has Orange County Department of Planning’s comments. 

MOTION was made at 7:30 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said this Board wants to make sure that what has happened in other municipalities does not happen in the Town of Newburgh. 

Councilman Benedict reiterated what Councilwoman Greene said there are some people who are going to abuse the use of the outdoor furnaces and then there are the people who are going to use them correctly. The abusers are the ones that the Board and residents are worried about. He thanked the Merrill’s for their information; it clarifies what the indoor furnaces can and can not do.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
REGULAR PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     DECEMBER 1, 2008     PAGE 4

7.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Amending the Code of the Town of Newburgh Chapter 104 “Fees”
Supervisor Booth said he, Mr. Taylor and Mr. Osborne reviewed Chapter 104 and it is his opinion that fees for planning, zoning and building need to be increased. The water fees for higher end users will increase but the minimum end users will remain the same. The formula for meters will be based on usage. Mr. Taylor has prepared a draft copy of his proposal and it has been reviewed. He asked the Board members to submit their comments to him by the end of the week. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town of Newburgh introducing Local Law amending Chapter 104 entitled Schedule of Fees of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code and providing for Public Notice and Hearing on December 15, 2008 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
RESOLUTION: Approving the Inter-Municipal Agreement with Orange County for Interoperable Communications Project

            Mr. Taylor said Orange County has secured a significant grant in the amount of one point seven million dollars from the Homeland Security Administration for communications between various emergency departments, planning, equipment, training exercises for local emergency responders. This agreement commits the Town to participate in the program that the County develops. They do not require any financial contribution, but they do require the Town to cooperate, appoint a representative and make personnel available for training for the program that is offered. 


Mr. Taylor said there is no provision in the agreement for a financial contribution. 


Supervisor Booth said this would coincide with the NYMS training that the Town is doing. 

Councilman Benedict said the Town would submit a grant application to the County if they wanted to do something associated with the communication aspect.


Mr. Taylor said there is nothing in this agreement that mentioned the correspondence that accompanied the agreement for any funding being paid to the participating agencies for their own programs. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if the computer data that the Town shares with New Windsor has anything to do with this agreement. 

Mr. Taylor said not that he is aware of; that is a question that the Chief of Police would have to answer. 

Supervisor Booth said it is his opinion that the computer data is separate. The County did adopt the impact program that the City of Newburgh, the Town of New Windsor and the Town of Newburgh use. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if the County will direct where this grant money will go.


Supervisor Booth said that they would.  


Councilman Piaquadio suggested tabling this item until the Board talks to the Chief of Police.

REGULAR PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     DECEMBER 1, 2008     PAGE 5


All of the Board members and Supervisor Booth agreed.


Supervisor Booth said he would reschedule this item.

Councilwoman Greene asked if there was a deadline for this agreement.


Mr. Taylor said December 30th.

9.
POLICE

            A.          New York Patriot Plan


Supervisor Booth said there is a request from Chief of Police Kehoe in regard to the New York Patriot Act. His memo dated November 18, 2008 stated the New York Patriot Plan has been extended through December 31, 2008. 


Section Five Article “D” gives State employees an additional 30 days of military leave pay, when they are called to active duty. If the Town wishes to enact Section Five of this law, we need to pay Officer Matthew Nadolny and Officer Anthony Zebrowski an additional 30 days of military leave pay. Supervisor Booth said Steven Ryther, President of the PBA, is here tonight to answer any questions the Board may have.  


Steven Ryther came to the microphone and said this is a one time only additional thirty days pay approved by the State of New York and has been signed into law. A service member can only ask for this pay for one deployment only. It gives a service member an additional 30 days of regular 40 hour pay. It has been extended every year since 2002.


Councilman Piaquadio asked if a service member has to stay away for 30 days in order to receive this pay.


Mr. Ryther said a service member has to be deployed to the combat zone (theater) in order to be eligible for this pay.  


Councilman Woolsey wanted to clarify if this pay is above what the Town has agreed to pay as deployment pay. 


Mr. Ryther said it depends on how you look at it; this money has already been budgeted for that officer for that year. It is more money that would be given to the officer. 

Supervisor Booth said at present, for any employee who is activated into full time military service, the Town pays the employee’s difference between their military pay and their regular 40 hour salary during their activation period. 

Councilman Woolsey said then the New York Patriot payment is over their 40 hour salary. He asked to have this item tabled until the Board talks to the Town Accountant and the Chief of Police


Supervisor Booth said this item will be tabled until the December 15th meeting. This will give the Board a chance to do research and talk to the appropriate people so they can make the right decision. 
B. Purchase of Equipment

Supervisor Booth said the Police Department requested to purchase a 2009 Dodge Durango. He said it was decided to remove this item from the 2009 budget and make the purchase in 2008. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked what vehicle will be replaced and what will be done with the replacement.

Supervisor Booth said it would replace the 4X4 and the Town does not have any new vehicles budgeted in the 2009 budget. The replacement vehicle will go to another Town department. Supervisor Booth said he and James LaColla, Head Mechanic, will take an inventory of what vehicles the Town has and how many vehicles are needed. The surplus vehicles will be sold through the bid process.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 20, 2008, submitted by Charles M. Kehoe, Chief of Police, to purchase from New York State bid contract # PC62963 one 2009 Dodge Durango 4X4 marked police vehicle and emergency equipment. The total of the purchase is $31,000.00. The funds will come from the 2008 Police budget account number 3120.02. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

C. Target Grant Purchase
Supervisor Booth said the Police Department received a grant in the amount of $2,000.00 from Target to assist with the community Police program. The Police Department is requesting to use this grant money to purchase a laser printer and Spanish teaching software for bilingual training for new officers.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Grant money will go into the 2008 General Fund and be transferred into account number 2989.499.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 24, 2008, submitted by Charles J. Kehoe, Chief of Police, to purchase one HP color laser printer, model # 4700, at a cost of $1,218.00 and one Rosetta Stone Spanish teaching software package at a cost of $625.00. The total amount of the two purchases is $1,843.00. The funds for this purchase will come from account number 2989.499.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
WATER SUPPLY:

            A.     Budget Transfer


Supervisor Booth said this transfer is to reimburse Fleet Maintenance for repairs done on Water District vehicles. 



MOTION was made Councilman Benedict to approve the budget transfer dated October 27, 2008, submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to transfer $9,000.00. The funds will come from NYC Water Fees account number 8330-0430 and go into Vehicle Repairs account number 8330-0452. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION Councilwoman Greene said the balance in the NYC Water Fees account is $14,996.00. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B. Chemical and Service Bids

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 25, 2008, submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to solicit bids for the supply and delivery of water treatment chemicals, the removal of alum sludge, and laboratory analysis of water samples. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Mr. Corbett will work out the particulars with Town Clerk Zarutskie.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ENGINEERING:


A.     Status of 300,000 Gallon Water Storage Tank, Meadow Hill


Mr. Osborne said he prepared a memo for the Board requesting authorization to undertake a detailed inspection of the 300,000 gallon water storage tank located in Meadow Hill. The inspection will identify any deficiencies in the paint coating, feasible repairs for the existing pinhole leaks and upgrades necessary to comply with current OSHA regulations. The detailed inspection is necessary to compare repairing the tank against replacing it in kind or upsizing it to meet future conditions. He said if it is cost effective the repairs will be done and the tank will be put back into service. If it is not cost effective to repair the tank it would be in the best interest of the Town to replace the tank in kind. One of the reasons the tank needs to be put back in service is he anticipates having to take the one point eight million gallon storage tank, at Stewart Airport, out of service for painting. This tank is twenty years old and it is important in fire fighting flows in the area. The flow is vital in this area because of the aviation uses on Express Drive and the large commercial users at Stewart Airport Industrial Park. At this time he is asking permission to solicit a proposal for inspection.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated November 21, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to solicit proposals to undertake a detailed inspection of the existing the Meadow Hill 300,000 gallon Water Storage Tank Number One. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Gidney Sewer District Budget Transfer: Sewer Rehab & Improvements

Mr. Osborne said the Town has already authorized the T.V. inspection work for the Gidney Sewer District. He is asking for a transfer of $100,000. He asked for the remainder of the money, which is available in the 2008 budget, to be available in the Capitol Project account. The Town will not have to bond this project if this is done.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated November 21, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, in the amount of $100,000.00. The money will come from the Gidney Sewer District’s Interfund Line and go in the Gidney S.D.-Sewer Rehabilitation & Improvement Capital Project account 070.0070.2801.7075. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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C. Water District Budget Transfer: Watershed Protection Property Acquisition

Mr. Osborne said this budget transfer is in anticipation of the purchase of the second parcel that the Town is negotiating for the Watershed Protection Program.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated November 21, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, in the amount of $70,000.00. The funds will come from the Water District’s Interfund Transfer Line and go into the Chadwick Lake Reservoir-Property Acquisition Capital Project account number 6068.0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D. Storm Water Catch Basin Upgrade: Orange Lake

Councilman Woolsey said this is a Capital Project Transfer in the 2009 budget and asked to wait until 2009 to make this transfer. 
Supervisor Booth said he will reschedule this item to be on the agenda of January 14, 2009. 

E. Lakeside Road Water Main Extension Water 2 Changes

Mr. Osborne said he presented the Board with a map showing the Losgar property. He said the lots in question are lots 20.22, 20.23, 20.24 and 20.25. They are not contiguous to Lakeside Road, where the Town water main is. There was a similar past Board action with Cronomer Heights that may entitle these lots to be eligible to be removed from the Water 2 charges. Mr. Osborne said what he suspects is the parent parcels were put into the district and they touched Lakeside Road where the water main was going to be installed. Subsequently sub-divisions created these lots that no longer have frontage on Lakeside Road. He does not believe the property owners are giving up their rights to petition the Board for a water main extension in the future. If they do petition for a water extension then the Water 2 charges will be reinstated. 

Supervisor Booth said this is similar to the situation with Cronomer Heights. He suggested that the Board members look at the property in question before making a decision. 

Councilman Benedict said if these parcels do not front the water main then they should be taken out of Water 2.

Councilwoman Greene said the deadline for changing things for the assessment rolls was November 21st. The Town would not be able to remove that line item for the property owner’s  2009 tax bill, but the Town could consider the property owners paying the total water bill, as was done with Cronomer Heights, and a voucher would be done to refund them their Water 2 charge.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict that designated that lots 28-1-20.22, 2023, 2024 and 20.25, as of January 1, 2009, will not be subject to the Consolidated Water District, Water 2 charges. The 2009 payments will be refunded to the property owners upon submission of properly executed and approved vouchers to the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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F. Petroleum Bulk Storage Tank Upgrades Proposal

Mr. Osborne said the permissive referendum period for this Bond and the authorization for the Bond expired November 29, 2008. He is now presenting this proposal to the Board for action. This proposal will encompass design of the fuel management system (see attached proposal) 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal to design petroleum bulk storage tank upgrades at various Town owned petroleum bulk storage facilities as presented in the Clough Harbour & Associates proposal, dated September 23, 2008, in the amount of $64,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T-93 Withdrawal

            Supervisor Booth said the remaining balance in the T-93 account after the veterinarian bill for August and September of 2008 is $4,833.18. Supervisor Booth said this is a donation account and is not funded by Town Taxes. He said the Town does have another account for feral cats. This organization captures, spays or neuters the cats, gives them their vaccinations and releases them back into the wild. This is a very successful program.  


Councilman Woolsey asked the press to make a note that the feral cat account is in need of donations. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 25, 2008, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian expenses for the cats at the shelter for the month of August, in the amount of $1,042.60 and the month of September, in the amount of $612.00. The funds will come from the T-93 account for the total amount of $1,654.60. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene,

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
PLANNING BOARD: 


A.     Release of Landscape Security of Target Plaza

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Security release for the Crossroads Target Plaza, dated November 18, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh, in the amount of $156,185.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said that when he received this request he did speak to Ms Arent to verify that the plans were completed. Ms Arent said that everything was completed as planned. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. (Add On) Adjustment in pay for the Planning Board 

Councilman Woolsey said the Town has a Planning Board and a Zoning Board. One of the Boards is paid by the number of meetings that they attend and the other is paid a flat amount.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to pay both Boards for the number of meetings that they attended, not a flat rate. The money is to be paid after the meeting has been held. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the Zoning Board meets once a month and the Planning Board meets twice a month. He said that Board members were paid for meetings that they did not attend, but they also attend meetings, such as site visits, that they are not paid for. It is his opinion that Board members should be paid for site visits. They would be paid by a voucher. 
Mr. Taylor asked if a Board member would then take a total amount for each meeting divided by the total number of meetings, plus the total amount of site visits, and come up with a number per meeting and site visit. That would be the amount that the Board members would be entitled to.

Supervisor Booth asked if a site visit should be considered a meeting or would it be in conjunction with a meeting. 

Councilman Woolsey said in conjunction with a meeting. 

Supervisor Booth said the Board should come up with a separate formula for the site visits because Board meetings are usually much longer than site visits. He said Councilman Piaquadio would be more familiar with the pay schedule because he was on the Planning Board. 

Councilman Piaquadio said that most of the members that are on these Boards are not on the Board for the money, they want what is best for the Town. Both Boards work very hard. He suggested that the Board members talk to the Chairman of the Planning Board and ask for his input. He agrees that both Boards should be paid equally. 

Councilwoman Greene agrees that both of these Boards should be treated equally.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that the final 2009 budget is available in the Town Clerk’s Office for everyone to view. He said Councilman Piaquadio does pie charts that are a summary of the budget. The pie charts can be viewed on the Town’s website. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town is collecting Toys for Tots. There is a box in the lobby of Town Hall for the toys. The toys must be new and unwrapped.

Councilwoman Greene said the end of the year is approaching and she asked to have the department heads turn in all of the 2008 vouchers.

Councilwoman Greene announced that Cronomer Valley Fire Department is having a breakfast on Sunday from 7:30 a.m. until noon and Santa will be there.
Councilman Woolsey has a concern with the safety of the pedestrians that are walking on Route 52.. It is difficult to see people wearing dark clothing at night.  He asked for suggestions on how to make people aware.
Supervisor Booth wanted to send condolences to the family of Edward O’Donnell, who passed away last week. He said Mr. O’Donnell has been a member of the Town’s Planning Board since 2002. He will be deeply missed and will be appreciated for his service to the Town of Newburgh.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other comments from Board members. There were none. He then opened this meeting up for public comments. 
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15. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ronald Revelle, Pressler Road, came forward and said he had recently adopted a dog, who they are enjoying, from the Town of Newburgh Animal Shelter. In turn he and his son-in-law did some volunteer work at the shelter. He said that Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, was a delight to work with. He continued to say his next comments are not directed at his neighbor or the Town Government. He made a written request to Code Compliance about continual violations that are being made that are against Town Code.  He has not as yet received an answer. 
Supervisor Booth said he would check with Code Compliance.

Mr. Revelle said he asked to meet with Supervisor Booth and has not received a response. 
Supervisor Booth said they did meet in reference to Mr. Revelle’s neighbor, this did go to Court and a decision was rendered. There was an inspection on his neighbor’s property and he notified the Town that the judge’s ruling was not being carried out.
Mr. Revelle said he has additional questions and asked for another meeting.

Supervisor Booth said he will schedule a meeting to listen, but his office can not change the judicial decision or enforce the court’s decision. 
Mr. Revelle asked to refresh the Board and Public about the case. He said the Town Justice Court’s decision of July 21, 2005 found the business operating on Pressler Road was illegal. They said it was to cease operation at that location and specific equipment was to be removed. The business continued to operate and added a thirty foot structure on the property. He is asking to have that building removed because it was built without a permit and does not have a C of O. On December 5th 2006 Judge Clarino rendered a decision that found the business in continued violation of the law and his order. The business was fined $350.00. It is his opinion that the fine is not sufficient and asked if there has been a change in the Code to increase fines.

Supervisor Booth said he does not believe there has been a change made to the Code. 

Mr. Taylor said the issue is not with the wording in the Code, it was with the charging instruments. Code allows the imposition of fines for continuing violations. If a violation continues, then for each continuing week an additional fine can be imposed. The difficulty the judge had was with the charging instruments not being sufficient to allow the imposition of continuing fines and the charging instruments that have been developed. 

Mr. Revelle said this business is still growing. He presented pictures to the Board members. He asked the Town to please deal with the problem, it is not only on his road, but throughout the Town. He thanked the Board for listening to his concerns.
Steven Ryther, President of the PBA, asked if the PBA’s raffle to win an Orange County Chopper motorcycle could be put on the website. He said this is a big fundraiser for them. 
Councilman Piaquadio said he would, but he told Mr. Ryther how to submit the information on his own. 
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Ann Fisher, of Balmville, came forward. She addressed Mr. Revelle and told him that this Board does have the community in their best interest. She said they have been a great help to her husband and herself and can not thank this Board  enough. She agreed with Mr. Revelle in regard to the enforcement of the Town Code and understands the frustration of having a commercial business operate in a residential zone. She gave the Board an update on the situation with the landscape business that is operating on her street. Her case went back to the Zoning Board of Appeals and she presented pictures with the ongoing activity that continues to take place at the location. She asked the Town to please enforce the Town Code, which protects the people and residents of the Town. It is to protect people in their senior years. They are going back to the Zoning Board in December which will put limitations on their Christmas celebrations. She thanked the Board for their continual support. 
Supervisor Booth said that both he and the Board agree that these types of businesses should not be operating in a Residential Zone. They will continue to move forward to obtain a positive result. 

Theresa Young, of Leptondale, said she was at the Zoning Board of Appeals hearing for the Fisher’s case. She asked how something like this could happen and how can a business grow to this magnitude without obtaining permission from the Town. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town had this problem in the early 1990’s with hair salons that were operating out of homes. The Town had to go through the same process to eliminate this type of business from operating in a residential area.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments. There were none.

Mr. Revelle, said he wants to see the process work and wants to work with the Town. 
Supervisor Booth said he does understand the frustrations and the Town will continue to work with the people to solve this problem.

Mrs. Fisher, asked if the Town was going to collect food for the food pantries in the Newburgh area because they have a real need for food. 
Councilman Woolsey said that  Toys for Tots is run by the United States Marines and the Town has a receptacle in the lobby for the collection of the toys. 

Supervisor Booth said there is a food pantry at Trinity Methodist Church and the Town can make residents aware that food is needed.. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said that Sunday, December 7th is Pearl Harbor Day and there will be a memorial service at the water front in the City of Newburgh. Please encourage people to participate.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming and for their participation.
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16. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
